
 

 
Welcome to the 25th edition of the newsletter from 
Swansea Bay Community Health Council (SB CHC): 
the independent watchdog of NHS services within 
Neath Port Talbot and Swansea.   
 
We look to encourage and enable members of the  
public to have a real influence in the design and 
delivery of  NHS services used by themselves, their 
families and communities. 
 
We talk to patients and the public through a wide 
range of community networks, including visits to 
hospitals and clinics, attending various events in 
the community and through our Complaints  
Advocacy  Service.   
 
Over recent months we have increasingly asked for 
feedback through online surveys and via social  
media ï our aim is to make it as easy as possible 
for everyone to have their say. 

Welcome! 
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 Dates for the diary 

The Community Health Council arranges a variety of meetings which are 
held in public. Anyone with an interest is very welcome to come along, 
dates are noted below.  If you are interested in attending or would like 
further information, please contact the office on (01639) 683490 as  
meeting dates can be subject to change.  Dates below are up to and   
including April 2020. Later dates will be included in the next newsletter. 

Executive Committee 
18 February 2020, Cimla Health 
& Social Care Centre 
 
Full Council 
3 March 2020, Taibach  
Community Education Centre 
 
AGM 
7 April 2020, Swansea Scout & 
Guide Headquarters  
  



CHC News 

 

On 1 April 2019, Abertawe Bro  
Morgannwg Community Health 
Council (CHC) became Swansea 
Bay CHC.  This followed a boundary 
change which saw Bridgend  
residents coming under the new 
Cwmtaf Morgannwg University 
Health Board instead of the new 
Swansea Bay UHB. This  
reduced our membership and also 
reduced staff. 
 
We said farewell to both Cathy Moss 
and Sarah Paul, both moving to  
Cwmtaf Morgannwg CHC. We also 
said farewell to one of our Advocacy 
Support Officers, Samantha  
Paddock. We wish them well for the 
future. 
  
We welcomed Mwoyo Makuto as the 
new Chief Officer of Swansea Bay 
CHC. 
  
We continue to collect feedback 
from the public to support the  

number of local health priorities we 
undertook to scrutinise during 
2019/20.  These themes can be 
found in our Operational Plan:  

http://www.wales.nhs.uk/sitesplus/
documents/902/Swansea%20Bay%
20CHC%20operational%20plan%
202019-2020.pdf 

Swansea Bay CHC has continued to 
scrutinise service change for the 
residents of the Swansea Bay UHB 
area, these have included: 

Major trauma 

§ Thoracic surgery 
§ Proposals to close a GP surgery 

within the Amman Tawe  
      Partnership 
§ Refurbishment of two GP          

surgeries, Penclawdd and    
Newton  

§ Proposals to close the Minor       
Injuries Unit (MIU) in Singleton      
Hospital 

§ Proposals to temporarily close a 
ward at Tonna Hospital 

  
The Board of CHCs and CHCs in 
Wales support the passing of the 
Health and Social Care (Quality and 
Engagement)(Wales) Bill to the next 
stage in the law making process ï 
Stage 2 (amendments).     
  

We welcome the Stage 1 reports 
produced by the Assemblyôs  
committees and the intention that 
the new body should be properly  
resourced and equipped to deliver 
on its important role. In particular, 
we were pleased to see in the        
proposals that the Bill should be  
strengthened in the following key 
areas: 
  

§ Visits and rights of access 
§ Right to make representations and 

be responded to 
§ Duty to co-operate 
§ Local representation and volunteer 

members 
§ Independence of the citizen voice 

body 



 Member News 

 

Since our last newsletter a lot has 
changed.  Our Bridgend Local 
Committee members have now  
become members of the Cwmtaf 
Morgannwg Community Health 
Council due to the boundary 
change that came into effect in 
April 2019.  We wish them well. 
 
 
Since April 2019 we have  
welcomed new members to the 
new Swansea Bay CHC. 
 
Cllr Charlotte Galsworthy has 
joined us as one of our Local  
Authority representatives.  Brenda 
Harret has joined as a Co-opted 
member, both sit on the Neath Port 
Talbot Local Committee.  
 
We would also like to  
welcome back Elisabeth Thomas.  
Elisabeth previously sat on the 
CHC as a Co-opted member, she is 
now welcomed back as a  
Ministerial appointed member. 
 
Cllr Paulette Smith, Cllr Wendy 
Lewis and Cllr Mandy Evans have 
all joined us as our Local Authority 
members on the Swansea Local  
Committee.  We would also like to 
welcome Calvin Smith, Stuart 
Elphick, Queen Idiong and Bernice 
Edgiawerie to the Swansea Local 
Committee. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hugh Pattrick took over as Chair of 
the new Swansea Bay CHC with  
Farida Patel taking on the role of 
Vice-Chair. 
 
John Dyer takes on the role of 
Chair for the Neath Port Talbot  
Local Committee with Margaret 
Price taking on the role of  
Vice-Chair. 
 
Tyrone Lewis continues in the role 
of Chair for the Swansea Local  
Committee with Wendy  
Lloyd-Davies taking on the role of 
Vice-Chair. 
 
Farewell was bid to Bethan Bowyer, 
Elisabeth Thomas, Cllr Sharon  
Freeguard, Cllr Mo Sykes, Andrew 
Jenkins, Cllr Hazel Morris, Cllr Elliot 
King and Dr David Barton. We 
thank these members for their  
input and hard work during their 
time as CHC members. 



 What weôve been up toé  
 March 2019 to 31 December 2019 

Monitoring & Scrutiny 
 
Swansea Bay CHC visited local services to hear from patients and those 
who care about them about their experiences. We undertook visits 
across the 3 main hospitals (Singleton, Morriston & Neath Port Talbot) 
carrying out a total of 23 unannounced ward visits and 1 unannounced 
department visit. We also carried out 11 announced visits to GP         
surgeries within the Swansea Bay area. 
 
Patient & Public Engagement  
 
We continue to work through our programme of engagement and      
scrutiny.  Our first report, Health & Care Services in Swansea Prison, is 
expected to be published February 2020.  Reports to be completed by 
the end of March 2020 include: NHS Dental Services and Emergency 
Dental services; Services for people with Physical Conditions, Sensory 
Loss & Neurological conditions; Services for Children & Young People.  
 
Staff and members of SB CHC attended a variety of local events 
throughout 2019 to promote the work of the CHC and speak to people in 
their communities about their views and experiences of NHS services. 

We plan our engagement work around our 2019/20 Operational Plan, to 
ensure our engagement methods are not just productive, but that they 
provide opportunities for as many people as possible, from all walks of 
life, to have a say about the NHS services they receive. Our engagement 
methods include: 

§ Attending large, local, annual events such as Swansea Pride, Heart 
of the Valley Show, World Mental Health Day 

§ Setting up information stands in the local community e.g. hospital 
reception areas, shopping centres 

§ Delivering talks in the community, including underrepresented 
groups  

§ Reaching out to people on Social Media 

§ Attending engagement and consultation events 

§ Attending patient engagement groups & forums 

§ Patient stories 

 
 



 What weôve been up to... 

Staff continue to attend public engagement events with the patients of 
Cymmer Surgery and Swansea Bay Health Board.  Discussions have  
taken place and continue, with the aim to improve GP services for the 
patients of this area.   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SB CHC are already planning engagement activity for the year ahead.  
Please get in touch if you feel your group, or a group you know of, would 
benefit from a CHC talk.  

Other News: 

Helping in the local community 

SB CHC donated several Android Tablets to two groups that help 
and support local people in the local community 

Networking 

SB CHC staff and members were invited to various events across 
Swansea Bay, including  AGM events, opening ceremonies of new 
and re-furbished GP practices, community open days and Health 
Board led workshops and seminars to learn about proposed future 
improvements to service delivery for patients 



 

During the period March 2019 to December 31 2019, Swansea Bay CHC 
published several reports, including: 
 

§ Maternity Services: A Report on Patient Experience 
§ Pre-emptive (escalation beds) 
§ Are NHS services meeting the needs of dementia patients? A view 

across Abertawe Bro Morgannwg University Health Board  
§ Cultural Needs: How NHS Services meet these needs 
§ Out of hospital services ï Leaving hospital: A Follow-up Report on 

Patient Experience 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maternity Services: A Report on Patient Experience 
 
In June 2019 we published a report based on feedback from women 
about the care they received from Swansea Bay University Health Board  
during their pregnancy, labour and shortly after giving birth. 
  
We heard of many aspects of good practice from the majority of those 
whom we spoke to, however, some of the feedback we received fell into  
concerning themes.  
 
We made the following recommendations to the Health Board:  

¶ Ensure information about choice is readily available for women from 
the start of their pregnancy through delivery and birth including 
choices in relation to:  

¶ Whether to see a GP or a Midwife in the early stages of  
   pregnancy  

¶ Which hospital they will receive their care  

¶ Birth planning arrangements 

 

 Published Reports 


